
Calabash Elks Donate Welcome Home Kits 

The Calabash Elks Veteran's Affairs Committee, as part of an Elks National Veterans 
Service Commission program, recently delivered five Welcome Home Kits to the 
Veterans Welcome Home and Resource Center (VWHRC) in Little River, SC. This gift 
was in addition to an earlier gift of 20 mini-refrigerators purchased with VAC members’ 
donations. Altogether, this was almost $4,000 in support for the Tiny Home village for 
homeless veterans that the VWHRC is building in Myrtle Beach, SC. 
 

Pictured in front of a Tiny Home previously donated by the Veteran's Affairs Committee, 
L-R: John Corbett, VAC Chairman; Linda Tmay, VAC Project Leader: Bill Tmay, VAC 
Member; Amber Dulebohn VWHRC Representative; Jack and Joanne Bendy, VAC 
Members; John Zschoche, VAC Co-Chair; and Charles Munden, VAC Members. 
Veteran's Affairs Committee Members not pictured are:  Ann Marie Waters, Patricia 
Brosius, Richard Rust and Charles Tinkham. 
 

 


